
1. ASSET MANAGEMENT PROPERTY ISSUES 

The work programme is being reviewed as a consequence of the damage caused to the Council's assets.  This is being assessed in conjunction with the Council's insurers - so that the full extent of damage can be quantified and then procured - subject to a strategic review if need be.

In the meantime, a further site at Parkhouse has been leased to create the development of a car showroom and access to adjoining Council owned land for further initiatives.

In respect to the Lanes, the centre was able to cope well with the floods because of temporary generators and matters have turned back to normal for them fairly quickly through the aid of the "open for business" campaign.  The Jimmy Dyer monument sits proudly in his new location just outside Debenhams.

2.
FINANCE


Expenditure

An emergency Fund of £1m has been set aside from Reserves to meet the initial costs of the emergency expenditure as approved by Council on 18th January.  In addition an initial on account payment from the Insurers has now been received for £500,000. 

To date approximately £1.275m has been committed against this sum. 

Procurement 

The Council’s current Contract Procedure Rules have been reviewed to ensure that work can be carried out as quickly as possible whilst retaining safeguards on probity and value for money, and revised procedures for recovery works were approved by the Executive on 21st February.


Insurance & Bellwin Claims 

Claims through the City Council’s Insurance company and the Bellwin Scheme are both being progressed.




PORTFOLIO:





POLICY, PERFORMANCE 


&, FINANCE 





Report of


Portfolio Holder:





COUNCILLOR 


FIRTH








1

